[image: image1.png]



FOOTHILL COLLEGE

Basic Skills Workgroup

Minutes
Date: November  9th, 2016

Time: 1:30 to 3:00 p.m.

Rm. 4402
Tri-Chairs:

Maureen Mccarthy

Teresa Zwack

Lori Silverman


Members: 

Kerry Bahadur 

Matthew Low

San Lu

Valerie Fong

Katie Ha


Voltaire Villanueva



Allison Herman

Elaine Kuo

Eric Reed



Sam White

Tilly Wu


Sarah Munoz

Justin Schultz

Susie Huerta



Jiin Liang

Angel Tzeng





Ex-Officio: 

Andrew Lamanque

Agenda:

 
 
	Time
	Topic
	Discussion

	1:30 – 1:40 PM
	Review and Approve Minutes x2
	

	1:40 – 1:55 PM
	Interventions for Math 220 target
	Tri Chairs/members

	1:55 – 2:10 PM
	Interventions for Math 105 target
	Tri Chairs/members

	2:10 – 2:25 PM
	Math My Way Update
	Sarah Munoz

	2:25 – 2:40 PM
	Interventions for Math My Way target
	Tri Chairs/members

	2:40 – 2:50 PM
	Interventions for English 209 target
	Tri Chairs/members

	2:50 – 3:00 PM
	Questions/Concerns/Announcements
	


Present: Kerry Bahadur, Eric Reed, Sarah Munoz, Angel Tzeng, Teresa Zwack, Lori Silverman, Maureen Mccarthy, Matthew Low, Jiin Liang  
Topics:
1. Minutes from the October 27th meeting were approved. The minutes from the May 25th meeting were approved with the note that an error was made in the presentation to the Academic Senate: students that completed the English summer bridge program received book vouchers for the entire cost of the textbooks for the English class they registered for the following quarter.  
2. Starting next quarter the Eric Reed and Jiin Liang will contact student repeating Math 105 and Math 220 for the third time and offer them scheduled individual tutoring sessions. Angle will contact institutional research to ask them to provide a list of these students to Eric and Jiin after grades have been submitted at the end of the quarter, during the first week of next quarter, and at the beginning of spring quarter. 
3. Equity is currently considering a textbook voucher proposal that will include textbooks for basic skills math classes. They are determining a way to prioritize students with low incomes for these vouchers.
4. Strategies and interventions for increasing success rates in Math 230 were discussed. Math My Way instructors felt that Math 230, not Math 235 is where students get stuck and loose motivation to complete the class in a timely manner. There seems to be a culture in Math 230 that it is okay to take multiple quarters to finish the class. How can this be changed?
a. Starting next quarter, supplemental instructors from the Foundations Lab will hold workshops on the most challenging modules for students before exams. They are currently observing Math 230 classes. 
b. Math My Way is now being offered in the evenings as a 4 day per week class.

c. Having counselors and academic coaches embedded in Math My Way would be beneficial for students. Teresa Ong used to come to MMW classes and work individually with students.

d. Phuong is working on videos for Math My Way topics on her PDL.

e. Module E could possibly be moved to Math 235. Since students in Math 235 tend to have more drive to finish in one quarter.
f. Without a regularly paced class with a lecture student do not have a clear, regular reminder of the standard pace with which they should work to complete the class in one quarter.
i. Currently Math 235 instructors make a calendar for students that shows where they should be each week to finish the class in one quarter. This is a bit more difficult with Math 230 since students start in different modules.

ii. Possibly a supplemental instructor from the Foundations Lab could work with student in class to make individual calendars and check in with students on their progress.

iii. Students could be given the number of quarters they would need to finish if they continue working at their current pass. This could be calculated by the MMW TA’s and could be updated every week or every time they pass an exam.
iv. Students need to spend more time outside of class to finish the class in one quarter. They could be required to submit a homework assignment for each class or have a quiz at the beginning of each class, but this would be hard to enforce or grade since it is a pass/no pass class.
g. Math My Way could be broken up into ten one-unit classes. This would be a problem with financial aid.

h. Could we use some sort of incentive to motivate them to finish in one quarter. Teresa will check with Justin to see if Basic Skills money could be spent on such a motivator.

i. These ideas need to be brought to the MMW instructors and the curriculum committee. 

5. We need to work with the English department about our English 209 target. Maureen will check with Paul to see if he has any ideas and can provide a list of instructors for English 209 next quarter. Teresa will check with Allison. 

Next Meeting:  November 30th, 1:30 to 3 pm
(All agendas and minutes will be archived online through the President’s Office.)


